# Government of the District of Columbia Office of the Chief Financial Officer



Natwar M. Gandhi Chief Financial Officer

## **MEMORANDUM**

TO: The Honorable Vincent C. Gray

Chairman, Council of the District of Columbia

FROM: Natwar M. Gandhi

Chief Financial Officer

**DATE:** November 30, 2010

SUBJECT: Fiscal Impact Statement - "District Property Security Assessment and

Implementation Act of 2010"

**REFERENCE:** Bill Number 18-1058 - Draft Shared with the OCFO

on November 23, 2010

\_\_\_\_\_\_

#### **Conclusion**

Funds are sufficient in the FY 2011 through FY 2014 budget and financial plan to implement the provisions of the proposed legislation.

#### **Background**

The proposed legislation would require<sup>1</sup> the Protective Services Police Department of the Department of Real Estate Services (DRES) to conduct security assessments or update existing assessments for all District owned buildings and grounds occupied by District employees.

### **Financial Plan Impact**

Funds are sufficient in the FY 2011 through FY 2014 budget and financial plan to implement the proposed legislation.

According to DRES, the agency plans to perform 40 security assessments a year throughout the financial plan period and can do this within existing resources. This plan meets the requirements of the proposed legislation.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>1</sup> By amending the Office of Property Management Establishment Act of 1998, effective March 26, 1999 (D.C. Law 12-175; D.C. Official Code § 10-1001 *et seq.*).